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Mt. Maze back home to 

   

 

     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

Last time we caught up with local talented brothers Adam 
and Nathan Tollis and Mt. Maze band was just over a year 
ago and they’re now home for Jindera’s Battle of the Bands. 
Since then there has been a few changes to the dynamic and how Mt. Maze works, with two new members Jacob Elliott 
aka Claz on bass and young gun Riley King on lead guitar.   
 

Mt Maze made the call late last year to try their hand in tracking new music themselves at home with all their own gear, 
first song being Creatures the title track off their EP, which was recorded in their previous 
jam spot, an old church in Wodonga. They were lucky enough to have local music legend 
Jared Buckley temporarily fill in on bass and jump on board to record this track. It was 
around this time that good friend Claz came in full time as the new bass player, bringing a 
fresh and exciting energy to the band. ‘Honestly’ Adam tells us, ‘our biggest hype man’.  
 

Nick Musarra (rhythm guitar) had been working hard to organize the band’s first headline 
tour to promote the release of the Creatures EP. With the release 
date  and  tour  fast  approaching  the band needed a new lead 
guitarist. So they invited a couple of local lads for a jam to see 
who would gel with them and fit into the direction of sound they 

wanted to head towards. Whilst jamming out a potential new song Riley shined with amazing 
harmonics which led to form one of the quickest songs they have written as a group.  
The band was complete.  
 

The EP had been released and 2 days later they were playing their first show of the tour at one 
of their favorite venues, La La La's in Wollongong, it absolutely 
poured with rain but they still had a great turn out. From there Mt 
Maze went north through torrential rain to Newcastle, this show was 
unfortunately not a great turn out. They were told by a support band, Butterknife, this was due 
to the venue, telling the band that they should come back and play at a popular venue with them.  
 

Next up was a really cool little venue in Sydney called the Petersham Bowls 
Club, a small room down stars with a stage. It was definitely the highlight of 
the tour. This gig was just a couple of tickets shy of selling out and had 
some excellent support acts, one being  their now good mates, Help Street. 
The show went off and they had the best time. With some sore heads it was 

off to the last show of the tour at Canberra Uni. This gave them the chance to be reunited with 
friends and family who went up to Canberra to support the boys. Off to the left of the Uni stage was 
a huge black wall signed by so many big names in the Aussie music scene. Adam tells Jindera News 
‘it was an awesome feeling to perform on the same stage as these amazing acts’.  
 

Since then they've been recording and writing some new songs which you will be able to hear at up 
coming local gigs. Mt Maze is very excited to be asked to play at the Jindera Battle of the Bands, saying ‘it's great to 
see a push for local music in our community’. The band know it's not an easy or cheap thing for original musicians, 

that's why they sell merch at all shows they are 
involved in to dampen their costs.  
Travel   and  releasing  music  can  be  very  
expensive, especially for smaller self funded 
bands such as Mt Maze.  
 

Come  and support our 
local Mt Maze guys, buy 
some merch and rock on 
with the band in Jindera on  
Sunday 6th October at 
the Battle of the Bands. 

More info pages 8 & 9 
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

By Lizzie Pogson. (Secretary, RCL). 
 

Welcome to RCL Committee 
 

Welcome back, Dave Cochrane, and a warm welcome 
aboard to Andrew Garratt, both accepted to 
join the Committee at August’s Meeting. 
Dave’s willingness to return, with his expertise 
and reliable commitment, is a massive 
compliment to the organisation and we look 
forward to him restarting his involvement. 
Andrew, we extend a warm welcome and look 
forward to merging your experience, your 
many skills, talents and visons with ours.  
 

The Cats Pyjamas  
 

A big Thank You to Kurt who ran this Jindera event, cost 
FREE. Kurt offered us the opportunity to be part of, and also 
benefit from any takings from their pop-up Op Shop, where 
the Jindera Op Shop also contributed clothing. It was terrific 
to have our banner visible all day and into the night, giving 
people a chance to de-clutter their craft stockpiles, learn new 
skills, and just enjoy an all-round successful event. Feedback 
has been very positive on a fantastic initiative. We were 
pleased to pay it forward on this occasion, passing any sales 
revenue back towards covering Kurt’s costs. 
 

BLMC Mental Health Training  
 

The next Mental Health 
First Aid course is on 
15th & 16th October. 
Business owner and Committee Member, Bjelkie Lansdown 
has recently set up a shopfront in our town (see pages 18-19) 

and is offering this date for a training opportunity to RCL 
Committee and Op Shop Volunteers. This is a crucial part of 
our overall mission to upskill the many volunteers who 
provide supports. Gaining additional tools from a qualified 
trainer, to understand and interact in a variety of situations, 
will only strengthen our collective confidence to assist in 
unfamiliar situations.  
 

School Grants  
 

As part of the process of updating the RCL website, we are 
seeking feedback from the schools we support. With 
increases in living costs, as with all areas that we give 
monetary support, the Committee are keen to know that our 
schools project is being budgeted with a feasible amount, in 
keeping with economic demand and the needs identified by 
the schools to help children to access opportunities they 
might otherwise miss out on. 
 

Centrelink Community Engagement Meeting   
Through recent advocacy, Leeny has forged a 
relationship with Centrelink, and now has a direct 
link into their office, for RCL clients we may be 
supporting. In her role as Community Assist 
Coordinator, Leeny arranged a meeting at our 
office with Michelle Ingram, Lizzie Pogson and 
their Community Engagement Officer. The next step will be to 
hold an Information Session, with an end goal for RCL to 
facilitate Centrelink expanding their service reach to people in 
our regional area. A Centrelink worker visiting on a regular 
basis, could remove the need for local people’s need to travel to 
town. This sits very firmly into our mission to provide options 
to enhance networks that will not only benefit our local 
community, but also more outlying regional towns. 
 

Strategic Planning and Training Day              
SAVE THE DATE!!! 

Sunday 29 September 2024. 9.30 am- 4.30pm.  
This will be an all-day event for the Committee, with a Strategic 
Planning morning session, fine-tuning Policies and Procedures, 
as well as discussion on our projected Budget.  
From 1.30 - 4.30pm, we will welcome our members, beginning 
with a brief meeting including review of Membership and 
Volunteer Information, which we are amending as needs 
dictate. Our Committee Member, Bjelkie Lansdown will then 
conduct a Mental Health Information Training Session. This 
will be a taster for her comprehensive 2 full training days, 
which she has on offer for us, as we are able to 
attend. The Committee will round the day off, 
with great enjoyment in providing and serving our 
attending Members with a delicious afternoon tea. 
 

Hampers from RCL 
RCL is very grateful to the pro-bono lawyers (FAL 
Lawyers, Melbourne) who assisted the organisation in 
2023, with updating our Constitution and with the 
complexities of workplace compliance. Both lawyers 
were incredibly patient and generous with their time, 
putting themselves at our disposal so readily. To 
personalise our gratitude, we are gifting two hampers of local 
produce to be hand-delivered to their office by our President, 
while Leeny is in Melbourne at the end of August. 

 

For general RCL (Rural CareLink) Enquiries 
including Volunteering, Hardship,  

Personal Assistance and Community Assist. 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

DEFIBRILLATOR'S in Jindera 
 

ONLY 1 Defibrillator is available 24 
hours a day 
 Jindera Hub Building 
 

Other Defibrillators are available  during 
the following facilities Open Hours 
 Football Club 
 Swimming Pool 
 Tennis Club 
 Fire Brigade 
 Golf Club 
 Anglers' Club 
 Jindera Medical Centre 

In case of EMERGENCIES please  
familiarise yourself with these locations. 
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GPG Solar Company Meeting  
   

GPG Solar is one of the companies develop-
ing solar farms close to Jindera. As is their 
common practice with other sites, GPG pro-
poses to bring together a committee com-
prised of a mix of local residents and company personnel. This 
committee will take local grant applications, (ranging between 
$75-$100,000), for projects and /or events, which would be 
distributed by the group. A Community Information afternoon 
was scheduled for August 14th at the Jindera Hub for people to 
make enquiries.  
We were pleased to take up the invitation to meet with 2 of their 
Executive, Hari Fuentes and Phillip Beattie and talk them 
through the multi-strands of what Rural Care Link offers to this 
community. Hari enjoyed a shop in the Op Shop (on Phillip’s 
recommendation and prior experience) and found herself some 
lovely trinkets to take home.  

 
Carer Support Group 
By Vickie Priscina. (Carer Group Co Ordinator, RCL). 
 

Some members of the RCL Carers Group met up at The 
Fox and Brew for a delicious morning tea in August. We 
had   a   lovely  catch  up with information being shared 
about Superannuation for Carers (see page 4) plus other 
very valuable  information 
pertinent to the caring 
role. The Carer Group will 
not meet on 17.9.2024.  
We   will   be  looking  
forward  to National  
Carer Week   activities   
that will be happening in 
October.   
 

Meet our new 
Committee Member 
 

    Jason McKenzie  
 

Hello. My name is Jason McKenzie and as 
many of you may know, I have spent the 
last 3 years volunteering at the Rural Care 
Link Op Shop.  
I have recently been approached by the Committee to take 
on  the  role  of  Op Shop Coordinator, requiring me to 
become a Committee Member. I am looking forward to both 
the learning opportunities and the challenges this new role 
may bring.  
But a little bit of background information on me…  
…. I was born and raised in Tumbarumba where I completed 
my  Year  12  Higher  School  Certificate then moved to 
Canberra  where  I completed a Certificate 3 in Hospitality 
and started my hospitality career working at Parliament 
House for the next couple of years.  
The  next  20  years  were  spent  living  in  Sydney,  Blue 
Mountains, Brisbane, Albury and again Canberra, where I 
worked in Front of House, Supervisor and Management roles 
in events, in 4/5 star hotels and restaurants. 
I moved to Jindera on a permanent basis in 2020 when we all 
went into lockdown with Covid 19.  Along with the time I 
spend volunteering at the Op Shop, I now work 3 casual jobs 
in Property Services here in Jindera.  
When I do have spare time, I enjoy spending it with family 
or reading a good book. 
 

OP SHOP News 
By Jason McKenzie (Op Shop Coordinator, RCL). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bargain Op Shop CLEARANCE Items now from $1 each 
 

We would like to thank everyone who donated to our 
“Share the Dignity” Drive. We have collected over 70 
packets of feminine hygiene products,  so again, a big 
thank you. 

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number 0475 594073. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 

Advertising Rates - 2024  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

     1/8 page     $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

For more information or to request digital editions 
 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Carers Support Group 
  

We usually meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue and dates of these meetings. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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VOTE 1 
 

 

JENNY O’NEILL 
 

WEST WARD 
 

 Community Minded 
 Proactive 
 Productive 

 

 

GREATER HUME COUNCIL 
ELECTIONS 

 

September 14th 2024 
 

Authorised, written by Jenny O’Neill  
116 Creek Street, Jindera 2642 

Ph: 0438263417 or bungord@bigpond.net.au  

Referendum  
 

 Due to the large area which encompasses Greater Hume Council it is of benefit to continue with three wards.  
• Three councillors elected to each ward means that each person can get to know the issues and needs of that area. 
• The locally elected councillors can then pass this knowledge to the other six people.  
• Those elected should be able to attend community Forum/Focus groups.  
• Each resident can also become familiar with those elected to represent them.  
• Having three wards prevents over representation in any one locality. 

Superannuation for Unpaid Carers:  
The next logical step. 

Carers must be supported to achieve greater economic 
wellbeing just like parents, according to the national peak 
body representing unpaid carers. Carers Australia is call-
ing on Federal Government to improve the wellbeing and 
economic support for Australia’s 2.65 million unpaid car-
ers by adding superannuation to the Carer Payment. It 
comes after Finance Minister Katy Gallagher confirmed 
the government plans to introduce legislation ensuring 
super on government-funded paid parental leave. 
 

While Carers Australia fully supports the move, and ap-
plauds the government for its investment, it wants to en-
sure those whose working lives are interrupted to provide 
unpaid care, are not left behind. 
 

Data analysis shows a primary carer loses an average of 
$175,000 in superannuation and $392,500 in lifetime earn-
ings, to the age of 67. Some who are carers for extended 
periods of time will lose substantially more, with the most 
affected 10% losing at least $940,000 in lifetime income, 
and $444,500 in retirement savings. 
 

As of September 2023, there were 304,480 Australians in 

receipt of Carer Payment, and the average length of time 
receiving this was 11.5 years2 – significantly longer than 
the average length of time taking paid parental leave. 
Providing unpaid care can impact an individual’s employ-
ment outcomes, and over time affect the superannuation 
and retirement savings. Paying superannuation on the Car-
er Payment would not only contribute to a carer’s finan-
cial security in retirement but also reduce the demand for 
future government expenditure on the Age Pension. 
 

Lucy Tatchell, Carers Australia acting CEO, said: “If 
these changes were implemented by the current Govern-
ment, we would begin to see real-life benefits for a com-
munity in Australia providing at least $80 billion worth of 
care services for free to those who need it most. 
“Economically, people who provide unpaid care are likely 
to earn less than those who do not. It is time we did more 
for the cohort of carers who have had to give up employ-
ment opportunities to provide care and reduce their super-
annuation deficit.”  
For more information on Carers Australia go to: 
https://www.carersaustralia.com.au 

https://www.carersaustralia.com.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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- your local Not-For-Profit Charity, right in the heart of Jindera!!                   
      

 Running for over 30 years, providing multi-level supports to  
schools, organisations, community groups and projects  

and providing personal support in times of need. 

 
Rural Care Link (RCL) is looking to create a volunteer 

 

 

made up of local residents, who are 
  

ready to support others in our community.  
 

We would love you to join our team! 

 

 
To become a ‘Community Assist Team’ volunteer: 

 

Pick up and fill in an Application Form and  
tick the areas of support that interest you.  

 

Application Forms are available from: 
 

The OP SHOP 
Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Saturdays -10am to 1pm 

 

The RCL Office  

9am to 2.30pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Tuesdays/Wednesdays/Thursdays 
 

OR 
 

Phone RCL Office - 0475 594 073   

Email Karen - RCL Office - office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au


 

September 2024                                  Jindera News - Edition 314                                                         Page 6 

1 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

2 3 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  Meeting -  7.30pm 
Club House - Jindera 

4 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 

5 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

6 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

7 
 

 

 
 

8 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

9 
 

National BILBY Day 
 

 

10 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

11 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 
 
 

12 

Jindera Museum            
Movie Fundraiser 

‘Thelma’  - 6.30pm 
Albury Cinema 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  

 

13 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

 

14 
 

VOTE 
Greater Hume  

Council ELECTION 
and REFERENDUM 

 

15 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

Family  Tennis  
Tournament.  

Jindera Tennis Courts 
12.00pm 

16 
 

National  
PLAY-DOH 

Day 

17 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

18 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am  
Social Night Tennis  
Tennis Club 7.00pm  

19 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

20 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve  5.30pm 
 

21 

CAKE STALL  
and RAFFLE 

Outside IGA - 8am 
Shade-Sail fundraiser 

 
 

 

 

 

22 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Tennis  Club 

OPEN DAY  
Tennis Courts 

23 

 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  

 

Jindera Library 

STORYTIME 
Jindera  Hub -  10.30am
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

 

26 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  

27 

 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 

 

28 

   

  
 

 
 

 

29 

Jindera Museum  
SPRING HIGH TEA - 

2.00pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 

30 

 
    

 

Jindera Community Diary       September 2024 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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COMMUNITY 
 

MEETING 
 

at 
 

JINDERA SCHOOL OF ARTS 
(109 Urana Street) 

 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15 
 

7PM 
 

This meeting is for anyone interested in having input into the present and future of 
Jindera and is an open invitation to Jindera Community Groups and Jindera Residents  

to voice their opinion on what Jindera needs, or does not need.  
 

The evening will be co-convened by the Jindera Multi-Purpose Hall Committee  
and the Jindera Community Forum and will involve a brief introduction,  

with the main activity being informal input from those in attendance. 
 

If anyone is unable to attend the meeting, your feedback is important and can be emailed to  
either jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com or jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com. 

 
 

(Enquiries to Kathy Anderson on 0407 357 082 or jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com) 

mailto:jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com
mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
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             Jindera Pizza Presents …  
            … Jindera Battle of the Bands 

 

SUNDAY 6TH OCTOBER from 3PM  
 

at the Jindera Village Green  

The Jindera Battle of the Bands, presented by Jindera Pizza, is coming up soon!  
 

We are thrilled to be able to announce we have a number of bands lined up for the day so far and with the cut off date 
for entries fast approaching we recommend you get in touch soon if you're interested in getting on stage!  
 

Each band will be allocated 20 minutes or 5 songs to perform and with a very eclectic mix of acts on board so far we 
can guarantee this will be an event not to miss!  Bring a chair, a picnic rug and especially your dancing shoes!  

 

We've got food stalls, music and good vibes for all to enjoy! 
 

Huge thanks go to Beer Deluxe of Albury who have generously donated our 1st Prize -  

- your own show at Beer Deluxe! Date to be confirmed to ensure it fits with the winner and our  

amazing sponsor Beer Deluxe. Find out more at  https://beerdeluxealbury.com.au/ 
 

If you are interested in finding out more -  

be it as a performer or  

if you're interested in sponsoring this local event … any & all support is so welcome! 

contact Holly and Mick via email on rakulivingptyltd@gmail.com or  

hit us up via a direct message through Jindera Pizza Facebook Page or Instagram accounts. 
 

ENTRIES CLOSE 
  

15TH SEPTEMBER 2024 

https://beerdeluxealbury.com.au/
mailto:rakulivingptyltd@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Pizza-100063621874493/
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St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

CAKE STALL and RAFFLE 
 

Saturday 21st September 
 

8.00 am  
Outside the IGA 

 

Donations appreciated 
 
 

Contact Jenny O’Neill Ph: 0438 263417 
 

Fundraiser for Jindera Playground Shade Sails 
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About ANDREW GARRATT: 
 

Living in Jindera for the past 7 years with wife Mary and children 
Florence, Raphael, Ignatius and Gabriel, I am an active member of the 
Catholic community attending St Mary’s Catholic Church and our 
children at St Mary Mackillop College. 
 

I have more than 20 years community engagement experience across 
mining, manufacturing, infrastructure, telecommunications, logistics 
and government with expertise in organisational communications, 
event management, marketing, business management and business 
administration. I am a proud Australian, a faithful practicing Catholic 
and I love where I live. 
 

 Platforms:  
 

Patriotism 
 

• Australia first 
• Celebrate Australia Day on Australia Day 
 

Health 
 

• Ensuring  we  have  sufficient  health  care facilities and medical 
practitioners to support our current and future needs 
 

Safety and Security 
 

• Establishment  of  satellite  offices  for  police and ambulance  to 
improve emergency response times 
• Ensure the safety of children in all public spaces, pools, schools, 
playgrounds and libraries 
 

Employment and Local Industry Support 
• Our local council as a great place to work 
• Attraction and retention of new industries and job creation in our 
backyard 
• Thriving  local  businesses  and revitalisation of central business 
districts 
• Support for our forestry and agricultural industry the backbone of our 
region 
• Marketing of our industrial estates and local expertise 
• Improvements to the telecommunications network, 4G, 5G and NBN 
 

Vital Relationships 
• Strong relationships with our neighbouring councils, our state and 
federal members 
 

Roads 
• Ensuring our fair share for local roads 
 

Community 
• Continued  improvements  to our parks, gardens and recreational 
facilities 
• Action on the Lavington-Jindera recreational shared pathway 
• Preservation of our visual amenity and tranquillity 
• Support for our current festivals and events and the establishment of 
new ones to grow our shire’s attractiveness as a tourism destination 
 

Value 
• A strong return on investment for expenditure of ratepayer’s money 
• Rental and residential housing availability and affordability 

Written and authorised by A. Garratt 98 Mitchell St, Jindera NSW 2642 
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   Festival Lantern Walk & Illuminate Our Heritage 
 

  Special Museum Event 
On the first weekend of August, the Jindera Museum held their first Lantern Walk, thanks to the grant received from 
Community Border Trust. This was held in conjunction with the Illuminate our Heritage event which saw the museum 
buildings lit up, with bush poetry, live music and flame twirling for entertainment.  
The  Lantern  Walk is a winter event, held predominantly in Europe, to honour Saint Martin who was known for his 
compassion and generosity. The museum held 2 lantern making workshops prior to the event as well as supplying the 
‘Saint Martin’ and the musical troupe who accompanied him on the walk.  
The Jindera Theatrical Society performed the story of Saint Martin in the sound shell at the Village Green. The walk is 
linked to German tradition and so fits well with the heritage of the Jindera Museum. 
The night was exceptionally well supported by the community, with music and singing and beautifully made lanterns. 
Pretzels and Gluhwein were also available at the village green, in-keeping with the German tradition. 
 

The below photos taken for the Jindera Museum by Gary Fielder, Vanessa Hayden & Bill Thompson . 
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St. Paul's Jindera 
 

Sundays 9.30am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

St  Mary’s Catholic Church 

Urana Road Jindera 
02 6025 1784 

email:  
lavington@wagga.catholic.org.au 
website: holyspiritlavington.org.au 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. P Murphy 
Assistant Priest: Fr. M Perry 
 
Mass times:   Saturday 8am 
         Sunday 9am 
Confessions before Mass 
 
Baptisms and Weddings  
by Appointment 

 

Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  

2024 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

11th September   Wirraminna: 
M/tea 9.30am Fox & Brew (92a Urana Road) Jindera.  
10am Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre (Howlong Rd) Burrumbuttock. 
Lunch 1pm: Kinross Woolshed (5 Kinross Ct.) Thurgoona. 
Depart St Paul’s 9.30am. 
Contact: Annette Brown 0456 370 257  

 

Friendship in Action  

• Playground Shade Sails 
 

Fundraising has begun for the rest of the shade sails at the adventure playground. A HUGE THANK YOU 
to Albury Galvanizing and McHardy Pinter, both businesses in the Jindera Industrial Estate who have  
donated $1000 each. - Individual donations can be deposited into the Jindera Rural CareLink Shade Sails 
account at Hume Bank. - BSB 640000  Account No: Account No: 111296758 
A Cake Stall to raise funds for the playground shade sails is being held on Sat. 21st Sept. (see page 10).  

 

• Tree Planting 
 

The Recreation Reserve Committee is purchasing trees to be planted outside the western fence-line of the playground. 
 

• Council Facebook  
To keep up to date with Greater Hume Council news, advertising of events, notices and jobs, it is a good idea to be on 
the Council Facebook page. 

 

• Australia Day Nominations - 2025 
 

It is getting to that time of the year when Council will be asking for nominations for the various 
awards to be given out on Australia Day. These include Young Citizen, Citizen, Sports Volun-
teer, Sports Person/Team of the Year, Event/ Community Project. It has been disappointing in 
the past years to only have a few nominations across the categories. Surely there are lots of potential ideal nominees! 
Look around your club or organisation and at individuals you know in our local Jindera community. 

 

• Op Shop Donations 
 

Thank you to the donor of two office chairs two weeks ago on Saturday afternoon outside the Op shop.  
Unfortunately, four boys decided they made ideal means of transport and they were dumped in Dight 
Street and at the sports oval.  - Donations are best left during the week when the shop is open so this doesn’t happen. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

Anglers Club …………………………………………...       0427 238 281 
Friends in Action (Caritas) ……………………….       0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………...…   1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………...………………  0498 092 200 
Conway Printing…………………………….…..……………    6026 3611 
CWA      ……………………………………...…………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………...…………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………..…………… 0423 204 263 
Golf Club………………………………………..……………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church…………….……………….  0438 263 417 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………….………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School………………………….……………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office…………………………….…………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  …………..…………      0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………...…. 0407 357 082 
Netball Club………………………………………...………   0407 186 073 
OP SHOP ………………………………………...…………  (02) 6026 3001 
Pony Club   ……………………………………...……………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………...…………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ……………...……………………   0438 263 417  
Rural Care Link (RCL)   ……………………………...       0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School…………………...……………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………...…………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church…………………..……………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   ……………………..………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club………………………..………………………     0412 314 617  

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 
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Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Jindera Preschools Wattle tree is in full 
bloom and inspiring our children to 
play, explore and create with its colour 
and flower. The Wombat Children have 
recreated our much loved wattle tree 
using  scrunched  yellow paper and 
pencils. 
 

The  children  are  investigating the 
wattle segments, and stalks. They are 
feeling its texture, exploring its strength 
and seeking information through hands 
on play experiences and investigations. 
 

We are connected and inspired by our 
natural environment.. 

Thank you to the  

generous families who 

donated ceramic tiles  

to our preschool. 

 
The children are  

exploring creative  

design, mathematical 

concepts, and structure. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 

Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 

Jessica Parascos 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 

Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

• • • • continued                                              

We are celebrating all  

the important and  

valued Fathers, Pops, 

Granddads and Pas  

in our lives.  
 

Thank you for  

all that you do! 

Enrolments for 2025 are filling quickly! 
  

If you are seeking a preschool position for 2025, 
please contact Jindera Preschool on info@jinderapreschool.com.au 

 

Positions are limited for our three year old and four year old groups. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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Jindera Co-Work Space is more than just a place to work 
- it's  a    vibrant    community    designed   to   support   
professionals, entrepreneurs, and small business owners 
in the Jindera and Albury-Wodonga region. With mod-
ern workstations, well-equipped meeting rooms, and 
high-speed   internet,   it's   the   perfect   environment   
for  collaboration and productivity. 
 

As a local business owner, Bjelkie, wanted to set up a 
business to support others and provide a safe, vibrant 
and local space to base her health and safety and coach-
ing business from. BL Management Consultants 
(www.blmc.com.au) provide a range of training pro-
grams focused on workplace health, safety, and wellbe-
ing. Courses are evidence based to have impact and in-
clude Resilience First Aid, Mental Health First Aid and 
Health and  Safety  Representative  Training.  Bjelkie 
aims to empower  individuals  and  organisations  to 
thrive in challenging environments. 
 

You  are invited to explore the opportunities at Jindera 
Co-Work Space, where you can connect with like-
minded professionals and access valuable resources to 
grow your business. Bookings can range from a quick 1 
hour meeting through to permanent bookings on a regu-
lar basis (see  page 19).  
 

For more information, visit our website at 
www.jinderacoworkspace.au and follow us on  
Facebook. 

Jindera Co-Work Space: A Hub 
for Local Business Community 

 

On 17th October 1824, Hamilton Hume and William 
Hovell, with 6 other men, left the Lake George District 
near Yass to explore the countryside between there and 
Port Phillip Bay. On Saturday 13th November of that year, 
they camped at the northeastern  foot of a mountain, 
known as Mulyan yar Gunyah to the local Wiradjiri tribe, 
meaning ‘home of the eagle’.  
 

Hume and Hovell named this mountain Battery Mount. 
From where they were camped, it resembled a fortified 
gun battery because of its sheer cliffs and square corners. 
The name “Battery Mount” fell into disuse in the 1850’s.  
 

People  had  started  calling  it  Table  Top Mountain 
because of its distinctive skyline and the fact that it was 
part  of Table Top Station, then owned by Elizabeth 
Mitchell.  
 

Sundays were rest days for the explorers, so instead of 
continuing their southward trek, Hume and Hovell used 
Sunday the 14th November to climb the mountain for a 
better  view  of  the surrounding countryside. William 
Hovell wrote a detailed description of his observations 
from the mountain top in his expedition journal. 

 

To commemorate the bicentenary of Hume and Hovell’s 
climb of Table Top Mountain, Albury North Rotary Club 
is organising a charity walk up the mountain on Sunday 
17th November to raise funds for the Albury Wodonga 
Cancer Centre.  
 

As part of the commemoration, a cairn will be erected on 
the summit. Participants will be able to participate in its 
construction by placing a stone in the wire mesh frame of 
the cairn. (see advert above).  
Entry for the walk will be $25 per car. 
 

For more information: https://www.facebook.com/events/ 
or email:  rouvrayw@bigpond.net.au 

Hume and Hovell Bicentenary charity walk up Table Top Mountain 

 

Community supports the shade sails for the new playground. 

http://www.blmc.com.au
http://www.jinderacoworkspace.au
https://www.facebook.com/events/1313687619612322/?ref=newsfeed
mailto:rouvrayw@bigpond.net.au
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The   Henty/Culcairn  Probus  Club  met  at Culcairn 
Bowling Club on Wednesday 14th August 2024. 
 

 Our five minute speaker was Kelli Penfold, who told 
us of her adventure to Alice Springs. We learned of the 
Larapinta  walking  trail and the Alice Springs Beanie 
Festival and their more than 6,000 entries. There was also 
a  tea  cosy section and a pet beanie section, and an art 
gallery with demonstrations on making felted beanies. 
There was lots of food for sale, beanies were for sale and 
200 volunteers to operate the project, with at least six 
check  out machines. Warren presented Kelli with our 
Probus pen as token thank you for her effort.  
 

 For  morning tea we had special biscuits from the 
Philippines presented by our guest Clayton Strong, CEO 
of the Sydney Seafarers mission, the group to which we 
have given 1,005 beanies from our recent competition. We 
sang sea shanties and Kevin recited a seafarer poem by 
John Masefield. Margaret Pumpa introduced Clayton 
Strong who was raised at Ladysmith, went to Wagga 
Wagga high school, has been in the food industry and has 
travelled the world. Clayton's family were farmers and his 
father was keen on football and ran in the Stawell gift. 
 

 The Seafarers Mission has been in Sydney for over 
200  years.  There are thousands of people working on 
cargo vessels and cruise liners. The needs these folks have 
from the Seafarers mission are to make life a little easier 
particularly  when  in  port.  They  need transport from 
industrial areas of ports, somewhere to deliver parcels, to 
play  table tennis and pool and someone to listen. The 
people  of  Seafarers'  mission  serve  all  faiths and all 
nations, they support everyone and are open 7 days per 
week. The donated money and goods are carefully used to 
do the works of the mission. 
 

 Lois  Biti  was  our person to thank Clayton for his 
effort in his presentation to us and mentioned that the 
beanies had lowered her family wool collection, and that 
she too had grown up among his family members. Lois 
made 170 beanies towards this project and Kevin Fogarty 
made lots too. Everyone was thanked for their efforts. 
 

 Next meeting will be September 11th at Wagga 
Wagga for a  pre paid luncheon and October meeting 
will be 9th October at Henty.  
 

 We love having guests, perhaps you will come and 
enjoy the friendship too. 

Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP - FELLOWSHIP - FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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Term 3 has been super busy, and we are only halfway!  
 

We have had some amazing learning experiences during the term with a few special events thrown in such as 100 
Days of Kinder, Book Week and Year 5/6 Canberra Camp, to mention a few.  
 

We also have a very special event coming up on Thursday 5 August at 6:30pm with the Watoto Children’s Choir 
performing for our community in the school hall. This is a free event and we welcome the Jindera community to 
come and experience a truly wonderful performance.    

Book Week 

Reading is Magic! 
What an amazing display of creativity, enthusiasm and joy we experienced at our Annual Book Week Parade. We had 
costumes from 'There's a Hippopotamus on Our Roof Eating Cake' to 'Click Go the Shears' and everything in-between. 
Our students and staff had a wonderful time dressing up and thoroughly embraced this year's theme of 'Reading is 
Magic'. We would like to acknowledge Jess Raclyeft as the artist and © The Children’s Book Council of Australia for 
their amazing work.  

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Year 5/6 Canberra Camp 
 

What an awesome Year 5/6 Canberra camp our students, staff and St Paul’s Lutheran Primary Henty friends experienced 
earlier this month. The days were filled with curiosity, fun and learning.  
 

Venues visited included the Australian Institute of Sport, National Electoral Education Centre, Museum of Australian 
Democracy (Old Parliament House) and Questacon! Day two was just as busy with an informative and thought-
provoking day that started at the Australian War Memorial where they heard and saw stories of bravery and courage. 
This was followed by a visit to the National Capital Exhibition where students learned about the history of how  
Canberra came to be, then the day finished with a tour through Parliament House. The last day was spent enjoying some 
activities at our accommodation, Warrambui Retreat and Conference Centre, before packing up and heading home! 

Kindy 100 days 
 

The Kinders made it to 100 days!! What an achievement. They celebrated by having a day of dressing up with games, 
activities and all things 100-related! They made special crowns, wrote about what they have learnt after 100 days of 
Kinder, counted to 100, ordered numbers to 100, made 100 number posters, read a 100 book and saw whether it takes 
100 licks to eat a lollipop. We cannot wait to see all that the Kinders will continue to learn and how they continue to 
grow over the next 100 days! 

Top job, Kinders; we are so proud of you! 
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and read 
here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message - Eileen at JCG on Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

Spring has Sprung 
Now we have the spring weather upon us, it's the perfect 
time to think about what we should plant in our garden to 
attract Bees for a productive and blooming garden.  

There are several flowers that will bloom 
all Summer like ..   
Petunias - Zinnias - Marigold - Coreopsis  
 

Plant your seasonal vegetables that you 
love to eat yourself or swap different vege-
tables with your neighbours. You can plant 

your vegetables in between your flowers if you have 
room. HERBS play an important part in your garden and 
your meals. 
 

Our Coffee Breaks 
Yes,  we  do  get  out and socialize - mostly Saturday 
mornings - so, if anyone would like to join us just give me 
a message 
 

Letters to Eileen 
I received some lovely 
letters from St John's 
Year 2  children. 
It's a shame I can't post 
them all for the kiddies 
we so excited about the 
garden.  
They will be coming 
again soon so they can 
touch up some of their 
artworks which has faded 
from the weather.  
We are  look forward to 
seeing their happy faces. 
 
 

Vegetables - Salads - Diets 
 

No matter what diet plan you go on 
it all comes down to  
Eating Vegetables and Salads that 
you can pick from your garden.  
 

So… PLANT 
 

 PLANT      PLANT                        
 

OUR GARDEN SHED 
How Exciting Our Garden Shed is getting a new facelift 
many  thanks  to the generosity of eGarage Systems 
Garage Doors, 353 Urana Road Lavington.  
What a wonderful working partner Glen Hartley has, her 
name is "Nat” ... Natalie.  
Amazing generosity these two have, with making time and 
effort to show us their skills in installing a new roller door 
and shutter windows, so we can utilise the shed in a more 
convenient way.  

Well Done Glen and Nat. I'm sure anyone would be happy 
with your professional team effort. 
 

Water Water Water 
Water is very precious and expensive so 
think about how you’re going to water your 
plants wisely. Planting close together with 
flowers and Vegetables as well as mulching 
will help. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com.
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mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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 It has been a busy month at the museum starting with 
the Illuminate Our Heritage Festival and the Lantern 
Walk on the first weekend. Thanks to the Jindera News 
for the wonderful colour spread to commemorate this 
event (see  page 12). We hope to continue the Festival again 
in future years as the Lantern Walk particularly has its 
roots in German history.  
 

 We are continuing to work on our fund raising for the 
new building development at the museum; we will hold a 
Movie Fundraiser on Thursday 12th September at 
6.30pm at the Cinema Centre (see page 25). The movie 
‘Thelma’ will be screened for this event. This comedy 

depicts how a 90 year old grand-
mother deals with the perpetrators 
of a scam that she has fallen for. It 
should appeal to many, for several 
reasons, but it is also a great way 
to  support  the museum while 

having a lot of laughs with friends and supporters. We 
would like to fill the theatre so bring along family and 
friends. Tickets are available on Trybooking.  
 

 The museum will also launch the new website this 
week which will have a strong focus on the partnership 
program available for people and organisations to donate 
to  the  new  development at the museum. This is a big 
endeavour for the committee and membership and we 
hope the community will get behind us to support this new 
development  which will allow the 
museum to cater for more people and 
more programs. It will also see the 
Jindera Cottage Crafts move into 
new premises and make their crafts available whenever 
the museum is open, not just a few hours a week. It is an 
exciting time for the museum but one that needs faith and 
support for it to be achievable. 
 

 We were certainly aware of how desperately this new 
space is needed this month with several of our busiest 

weeks for school visits. Large groups 
of  school  children  come  to  the  
museum  on  excursion,  studying  
history and community.  

 The unpredictable weather makes it very difficult not 
having a large undercover area. The weather has turned 
out quite mild but certainly there have been days when we 
were glad there were no students due to the cold and wet 
weather. The large number of school visits continue into 
September. 
  

 Our Spring High Tea will be celebrated at the end of 
this month – Sunday 29th September 
from 2pm (see page 25). Our High 
Teas  are very popular, being very 
reasonably priced and offering all 
home   prepared  delicacies,  from  
savoury morsels to a wide variety of 
sweet treats. Should you decide to attend, your afternoon 

will start with a glass of bubbles and then the 
lovely  wait  staff, in period costume, will 
attend to you throughout the afternoon. Our 
High Teas are delightful events that are very 
popular; if you would like to attend, don’t 

leave it too long as they book out quite quickly. 
 

 We have been very fortunate to 
have Sancon Civil P/L, our local 
earth-moving and civil engineering 
company, prepare the site for our new machinery shed, 
which we are hoping to have erected  prior  to  Christmas.  
Sancon  have graciously supported the museum, preparing 
the site at no cost, which we are extremely grateful for. 
The shed is due to arrive this month. The new shed will 
house several pieces of machinery that at present reside 
outdoors, which is detrimental to their well-being. This is 
particularly the case for the chaff-cutter from Granite 
Hill.  
 

 This  chaff  cutter,  in  its days  of operation, was 
transported around the district, cutting chaff 
for many farms. Chaff is cut from the straw 
left over after removing the heads of the crop 
for the grain. The stalks are cut into small 
lengths and often mixed with other products, 

such as molasses, to make it a more palatable fodder for 
sheep,  cattle and horses. This chaff cutter was utilised 
extensively in the district with several men travelling with 
it to operate the process. It has been a great acquisition for 
the museum given its history in the district. 
 

 We hope you can visit us at the museum or join us at 
one of the events this month. 
 

 Margie Wehner 
 

 President - 0408 409 842 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 
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 Upcoming Events 2024     
              and  Summer 2025 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

More information on each event will be available on our website and through our Facebook page. 
Or contact 0408 409 842 - Email:  info@jinderamuseum.com.au   

Date Event Detail 

Thursday 12 Sept. Movie Night 
We are having a Movie Fundraiser night . The movie ‘Thelma’ will be 
screened at the Albury Cinema Centre. 

Sunday 29 Sept. High Tea 
Our signature twice yearly event – fabulous morsels, a glass of bubbles and 
gentle music 

Saturday 19 Oct. Music Event TBA 

Saturday 9 Nov. 
Walk and Dine Down 
Memory Lane 

A progressive dinner in the heritage precinct of Jindera with courses served at 
various locations and stories and projections of the village from the past 

Sunday 15 Dec. 
Christmas Wreath Making 
Workshops Workshop to create a wreath or centre piece for the festive season 

Friday10 Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Saturday18 Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Sunday 23 Feb 2025 Forgotten Trades Day 
Festival highlighting skills and trades not often seen.  
Food and beverage available 

   

https://www.facebook.com/JinderaPioneerMuseum/
mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Our Purple People say NO WAY to Bullying 

 

The students and staff of Jindera Public School recently donned their best Purple outfits to take a 
strong stance against all forms of bullying. The students joined with thousands of schools across 
Australia to support a weeklong bullying awareness program ‘Bullying NO WAY’. 
 

The whole school dressed up in purple to raise awareness around Bullying. Each day our classes 
discussed bullying in its different forms and a range of strategies to effectively stop it.  
 

When it comes to bullying, we’re saying NO WAY!  

Our Positive Behaviour for Learning focus over the next fortnight will be ‘Kindness is Catching’. 

Every class across the school will be discussing, role-playing and practising lots of ways to show 

kindness to each other, our families and friends and our environment. 

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Wonga Wetlands Excursion 
 

Stage 2 travelled to Wonga Wetlands for a history and geography excursion, where 
they compared farmlands against wetlands and built gunyahs. Before returning to 

have a play at the Jindera Park, students went for a walk around the red walking track 
at Wonga, trying to spot some native wildlife.  

Brekky Club 
 

Our school's breakfast club program provides a nurturing and supportive environment 
for students to start their day off right. Before the school day begins, students can enjoy 

breakfast together, setting a positive tone for their learning.  
The breakfast club program not only ensures that students have a healthy meal but also 

fosters a sense of community and belonging within the school.  

Education Week 
 

During Education Week, our school community came together to celebrate the  
importance of education. Parents, caregivers, and the wider community were  

welcomed to visit our open classrooms and observe the learning experiences of our 
students. The day was filled with exploration, engagement, and connection as we 
joined in engaging maths games within our school. Everyone enjoyed a delicious 

BBQ, strengthening relationships and bonds within our school community. 
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A constitutional referendum will be held on Saturday, 14 September 2024 for electors to consider whether the Council 
area should continue to be divided into wards.  
 

All Electors will be asked to answer “yes” or “no” to the 
following questions: 
 

Currently Greater Hume is divided into three wards that 
elect 9 Councillors in total.  
Do you favour: 
 

1. Abolishing this ward system in favour of a single 
area consisting of all voters that elects 9 councillors? 
 

2. Making no change to this system; That is three 
wards and 9 councillors remain?” 
 

If the removal of wards is supported by a majority of  
formal votes cast at the 2024 election, the 2028 local  

government elections would be conducted  
as an undivided area (without wards). 

 

For more information on the Referendum, go to  
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/ 

GREATER HUME COUNCIL REFERENDUM INFORMATION  

 

2024 LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
 

ELECTIONS 
 

On Saturday, 14 September 2024, Greater 
Hume Council will conduct councillor elections to elect 
9 councillors to serve for a four year term. 
 

A  constitutional  referendum  will also be held for 
electors to consider whether the Council area should 
continue to be divided into wards. 
 

Regardless of whether your ward is contested, all 
electors are required to still vote on the referendum.  

This October, Mental Health Month, Beyond Blue is inviting 
you to fight the stigma of mental health one meal at a time. Host 
your guests, share a meal, start meaningful conversations and 
help raise funds for those facing anxiety, depression and suicide. 
 

Getting together for a meal with friends, family and co-workers 
can do wonders for your mental health - and now, it can help 
people all across Australia! Nearly half of us will experience a 
mental health condition in our lifetime — so let’s ensure that no 
one struggles alone. 
 

Whether hosting a pot-luck lunch at home, decking your office 
out in blue, or having a picnic in the park, each meal you have 
can lead to life-saving conversations. 
 

Receive a free host kit with conversation starters, decorations 
and more to help you host a Big Blue Table. 
Register yourself, workplace or school at bigbluetable.com.au 

https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume-Council/NSW-Local-Government-Elections
bigbluetable.com.au
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A local, family owned  

School Bus Company  
is seeking a Punctual and Reliable  

 

CASUAL BUS DRIVER  
 

to START in 2025 
 

Job description: 
• Up to 20 hours per week 
• Split morning and afternoon shifts  
• Bus route servicing all 3 Jindera schools 

 

Essential qualifications: 
• Medium Rigid Licence 
• Working with Children Check 

 

Those committed to obtaining these  
prior to 2025 should still apply.   

 

Guidance to acquire NSW public passenger  
vehicle driver authority can be provided.  

 

Successful applicant must be  
• Personable • Reliable •  

• Have GOOD Driving Record • 
 

Interested applicants should send a resume  
to dsalzkespurr@hotmail.com 

 

Applications close 30th September 2024 
 

For more information, please contact  
Dennis Salzke-Spurr on 0438 476 371 

Position Vacant 

http://www.humebank.com/
mailto:dsalzkespurr@hotmail.com
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Ski Trip 
 

Recently on a cold and dark Friday morning our Year 9 to 

12 students embarked on a bus at 6am, headed for Falls 

Creek  for  the  annual  SMMC Ski Trip.  Many a good 

conversation were had and songs sung on the way before 

arriving at the ski fields bright and early for a day of skiing, 

snowboarding, snowman making and snow ball throwing! 

 
It was a wonderful day enjoyed by all with some hitting the 

slopes for the first time and other, more experienced, skiers 

and snowboarders demonstrating their skill on the snow.  

After a long day, everyone reembarked on to the bus back 

to Jindera, tired but with a grateful heart for a wonderful 

day out and experience shared with school friends. 

Book Week 
 

Each  year  our primary 
students do a wonderful job 
dressing up for the Book 
Week Parade, and this year 
was no exception. Students 
dressed up as characters 
from   many   different  
children’s  story books, 
showing the wide range of 
literature our students read 
and know.  Well done again 
SMMC primary students! 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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Greater Hume Shire Elections 
 

WEST WARD 
September 14, 2024  

ASHLEY LINDNER  

… A 6th Generation Family that is still passionately  
committed to community & rural living.  Authorised by Ashley Lindner 

Beach Rd West, Burrumbuttock NSW 2646 | Ph: 0458 293 328  

A vote for Ashley is a vote for: 
• Honesty 
• Reliability 
• Confidentiality 
 

These 3 qualities I committed to during my first term on 
council and will continue to do so should I be elected on 
September 14. And yes, I choose to make them part of my 
political conversations and life.   
 

Highlights of my first term in council include:  
  # Advocating for ALL communities 
 - irrespective of size and population 
 

  # Transparence in funding distribution 
 - ensuring ALL communities are included 
 

  # Prioritising our road network 
- safety and ease of commute is paramount to ALL communities 
   

  # Instigating the ‘Funding Allocation Tool’ 
- a framework and criteria to assist ALL communities gaining 
funding for essential community projects and infrastructure 
   

  # Working collaboratively 
 - with the Mayor, Councillors & Council Management, to  
obtain the BEST outcomes for ALL residents and businesses  

REFFERENDUM  
I will be voting to end the current ward system - 
to move forward as a whole, Councillors need to 

wear their ‘My Shire Hat’, as opposed to a  
‘my town’ or ‘my ward hat’.  

1 

https://lesterandson.com.au/
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 CWA OF NSW AWARENESS WEEK will be held 
from Sunday 1st September to Saturday 7th September.   
 

 Awareness Week provides the CWA with a platform 
to draw attention to the issues and challenges facing our 
regional  and  rural communities.  It’s also a chance to 
encourage thought and debate at a local and state level 
around solutions to such challenges. 
 

 2024  will  highlight  the  ongoing crisis around 
gender-based violence – including domestic and family 
violence. 
 

 COUNTRY OF STUDY for 2024 has been 
FRANCE –  Branches have been learning about 
this country with guest speakers and enjoying 
sampling food and culture.   France is one of the 
world’s major powers, the largest country in 
Western Europe and the European Union and 
one of the five permanent members of the United Nations. 
 

 Famous for its fashion, perfumes, sporting prowess, 
and unique culture.  Highlights of the French year include 
Paris Fashion Week, the Cannes Film Festival, the French 
Tennis Open, the Tour De France cycling race and 2024 
Olympic Games. 
 

ALL BRANCHES AND GROUPS HOLD ANNUAL 
GENERAL MEETINGS IN OCTOBER. 

 

 JINDERA BRANCH 
WEDNESDAY – 2ND OCTOBER IN  

SCHOOL OF ARTS HALL AT 10A.M. 
 

 MURRAY GROUP 61ST AGM WILL BE HELD AT 
HOLBROOK on 17th OCTOBER - State President Joy 
Beames will be attending. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
September 2024  

CWA members dressed in red, white, blue - celebrating France  

Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
https://naauto.biz/?srsltid=AfmBOoqrKcEwKWnKozq8oJVyAP1CqrJZjajmcu0oa1oSDLfITqBNK0BD
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Little Saints Preschool 

 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

The Power of Sand Play 
 

Over the last 3 weeks we have watched some amazing engineering and design happening in the sandpit. The thought, 
cooperation, planning, resilience and persistence involved in making these channels and bridges in the sand pit is  
extraordinary. So much STEM (Science, Technology, Maths) is happening in this play. We continue to allow children to 
use water in the colder weather and to take an active role in making sure that they take time to warm up when they get 
cold or to get changed after they have finished playing if they get muddy. 

Art 
 

"Art should include the process of material inquiries, including the steps taken by children to understand, make sense of, 
and create meaning in their world. The way children interact and engage with objects, and the world around them is a 
large part of their artistic process". This is a quote by Nadia Latin in "Respecting children’s art: Nurturing creativity and 
autonomy" Amplify, 2023. It has provoked change in how we see the provision of art at Little Saints and how greater 
access to art process' including the paints, clay, the tools to expand on ideas as well as the space to create.  
This led to our art space widening and easier access to the art media, usually stored away in a cupboard for Educators to 
decide on colours for the day. But what if we handed the decision to our learner? To the artist themselves. To make  
colours by experimenting with mixing. To combine media and using paint with the collage. But in this right to express 
themselves through art we also promote responsibility. To take care of our resources- to clean up spills and minimise 
waste. 
I feel a little like the baton has been handed to your child. That we value their thoughts and ideas and the right to choose. 
We are here to support. To guide. We look forward to seeing where this leads our future Picasso's. The Anh Do's and the 
Michael Angelo's. 

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
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continued 

Little Saints on Country 
 

Through the expansion of this program to 3 mornings a week we have noticed that the children are actively engaging 
and extending their play with the natural resources. The Educators are scaffolding their learning though using small 
group discussions on the environment and current interests to foster learning opportunities.  
 

This has included making fairy homes with sticks against the trees a bit like the big school kids bases. They even added 
some grass on top of the roof! Other children rolled the mud into clay balls a bit like the clay in our art area. A few of 
the children were part of a hunt for gum nuts and sticks to add to the oral story telling of 'Wombat Stew' for the chewy 
insects part of the story. We will keep going to Little Saints on Country for a few more weeks. 

Our Olympic Tally Project is Off and Running (no pun intended!) 
 

The children have really enjoyed using skills such as research and technology to find out the numbers of medals  
countries have won. We have had some great discussion about sports they have been watching at home- from  
water polo, gymnastics, skateboarding, diving, swimming and BMX racing. The children's recall and description of 
these sports have been detailed and confident. 
 

We have then been able to really observe the numeracy knowledge of our class- knowing the numerals, recognising the 
drawing of medals and counting them either out loud or instantly knowing the number by sight. We have been counting 
on when we add medals and looking at concepts of more /less/equal. 
 

We have used this intentional teaching moment to identify numeracy concepts to the children. That they are "doing 
maths" when they are doing this. The EYLF tells us that experiences in early childhood settings build on the 
numeracy that children have within their families and communities. This positive attitude is a great foundation for life-
long numeracy learning. It all starts here! 
 

It's funny how we can have these great teaching plans on where children can learn from the Olympics events and the 
children themselves steer the learning to other directions. After the children had followed up their own interests in  
making their own medals the conversation was extended to real medals and what they felt like. Miss Amy brought in 
some real medals and the children were able to feel how heavy they are and how the colours are different between them. 
Mrs Belinda shared with some of the group that she has held an Olympic medal from Dylan Alcott for his win in the 
Paralympics for wheelchair basketball. It was VERY heavy! 
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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Cruz Smith, a Jindera local, has been growing his hair 
for 5 years. The day he celebrated his 10th birthday was 
also the day his 5-year journey came to an end. As a five 
year old, Cruz was inspired by his mate Archie Mahon 
who fought childhood cancer.  
 

He cut his 60cm long hair to donate to Wigs for Kids, a 
charity that makes wigs for children aged 6-18 who are 
undergoing cancer treatment. He has also been fundraising 
much-needed funds for the Kids with Cancer Foundation.  
 

He has far exceeded his original $500 target, at the time of 
writing, he has raised $3,343. The Kids with Cancer Foun-
dation raises money for families who have children under-
going cancer treatment. It provides financial support to 
families, funds the making of wigs for children, supports 
hospitals in improving their facilities, staff, research, and 
more.  
 

The Kids with Cancer Foundation also provides support 
to Bear Cottage, the only children's hospice in NSW and 
one of only three in Australia.  
 

Cruz last had his hair cut for his first day of Kindergarten 
back in 2019 and has been growing it for this very special 
cause. Cruz had his St John's school community surround 
him in support at the moment he cut it off, marking a very 
special birthday lunch that we are all sure he won't forget.  
 

Cruz wants to thank everyone who has and continues to 
support him in this quest, everyone who has donated, and 
everyone who has said very kind words.  
 

Cruz still has his fundraiser open for donations - https://
fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/CruzSmith/
wigs-4-kids  

Local student Cruz Smith cuts hair  
to raise money for Kids with Cancer 

RECEIVE 
 
 
 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY  
 

OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 
 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY 
 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

           JINDERA NEWS THE 

https://fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/CruzSmith/wigs-4-kids
https://fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/CruzSmith/wigs-4-kids
https://fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/CruzSmith/wigs-4-kids
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au


 

September 2024                                  Jindera News - Edition 314                                                         Page 38 

JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 
by “Poppa Pomegranate”  

 With the warmer and very windy weather we have 
been experiencing our Captain Graham Yensch reminds 
everyone “there is potential for fires to spread fast under 
these conditions. Our Bushfire Danger Period is due to 
start  on  the  1st  of  November,  but  this  may  change 
depending on the weather over the next few months”.  
 He also said, “that even though we are still outside of 
the bushfire danger period landowners still need to notify 
their  neighbours, and the NSW RFS 24 hours prior of 
burning off”.  
You can do this online using the following link: 
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-
notifications  

or point your smart phone camera at this QR Code to 
link you to the NSW RFS notification site: 

 We  have  had  a  few  callouts to small fires in the 
Jindera Village and surrounds recently; notifying your 
neighbours and the NSW RFS that you are burning will be 
a great help to us to prevent unnecessary call outs.  

 If the NSW RFS knows about a fire before you light it, 
they do not always have to call us out. If you have any 
doubts  about  lighting a burn off, please check with the 
Brigade  first  or  do  not light the fire until the weather 
conditions will allow you to control the fire at all times. 
 With Spring now with us you may see the trucks out a 
bit  more as we continue to train and prepare for the 
coming fire season. As you are preparing your garden 
again, please use your Green Bin (if you have one) to help 
reduce any potential fire fuel on your property.  
 Over  the  next few months, Jindera RFS will be 
providing more information on how to make your property 
fire safe this year. You may see the Brigades in the Albury 
area  holding  events for the NSW RFS Get Ready Week-
end in September. They are great events to attend, and you 
can pick up great resources to help you prepare your Bush 
Fire Survival Plan. Remember we all live with bushfires, 
and we need to be ready for them this year.   
 The NSW RFS will be holding information sessions as 
we get closer to the Bushfire Danger Period.  
 Keep an eye on the Jindera Fire Brigade display 
board  at  the  station  as we get closer to the Bushfire 
Danger Period  as you will soon see the fire danger rating 
for the day returning.  
 The  Brigade  is  always  on  the look out for new 
member’s,  so  if you see us at the Jindera fire station 
drop-in and have a chat to us. We have many roles that 
you can help us with if you do not want to get on a fire 
truck.    

Thank you to the local Jindera community for 
your ongoing support of the Jindera Fire Brigade.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 

 

Jindera 
 

 PH: 0427 263 414  

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-notifications
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-notifications
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

Kanga Mini  
 

Excavation & Earthworks 
 

Machine Hire with Experienced Operators 
 

Helping with all your home project needs 
 

Excavation 

Concrete works 

Auger (150, 300 , 600) 

4 in 1 Bucket 

Road Works 

Concrete/Rock Breaker 

Road Broom 
 

Contact Stephen 0409 562 532 

 

Civil Celebrant 
 

- Judy Gray - 
 

Weddings • Baby Namings • Funerals 

 

 Conducted in Style    

 

MOBILE: 0418 617 385 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au
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Telstra Tower Relocation Update  
 

Farrer MP Sussan Ley joined with local GHC Councillor 
Jenny  O’Neill  and  other  community  members  at the 
Recreation Reserve  on  Monday  26 August, expressing 
concern with ongoing patchy and unreliable Telstra mobile 
phone coverage around Jindera.   
 

Telstra has had approvals in place since January to install 
4G/5G antennas on the existing Optus tower at the reserve, a 
move which would dramatically improve the telco’s range 
and signal strength outside the town boundary.  
Ms Ley says Telstra - which recorded a $1.8b operating 
profit last year – informed her it did not have the budget to 
do the work, with a possibility the connection could now be 
pushed back to 2026!  
  

“Telstra needs to get moving on this”, Ms Ley said. “We 
have one of the border’s fastest growth areas here in Jindera 
(increasing  about  4%  pa), with Greater Hume Council 
projecting the population could hit 8,000 by 2050.“Right 
now, Telstra is really letting this community down, with 
Optus and NBN routinely delivering far better coverage. 

Optus  Regional Manager Matt Connell attended the 
community meeting and outlined the company’s free 7-Day 
Mobile Network Trial*, which allows anyone to keep their 
existing phone (accessing Telstra) but switch to the Optus 
signal when this was stronger. “Customers with a relatively 
modern phone can effortlessly enroll in the trial and switch 
between their current provider and Optus, allowing a direct 
comparison without any disruption to their existing service.”  
 

Meanwhile NBN says it plans to enhance and expand its 
Fixed Wireless footprint  on their separate tower in Jindera 
by December this year.   

Upgrade  work  will  soon begin on the 
nbn® Fixed  Wireless  network  in  Jindera  
to  provide   access   to  faster  speeds  and  
extended coverage. 

 

The tower upgrades will mean some planned outages that 
may impact homes and businesses and their ability to use 
their  nbn  service while the work is underway. nbn is 
looking  to  minimise  service interruptions as much as 
possible however there may be occasions when towers are 
taken offline for technicians to complete physical works, 
such as installing new hardware and replacing existing 
technology on the towers. 
 

nbn  apologises  for the inconvenience and thanks the 
community for their patience while the work is underway.  
 

After the tower works are completed, nbn expects that 
faster  download  speeds – particularly during the busy 
period – will become available across the nationwide nbn 
Fixed Wireless network. 
 

nbn  is  also  working  with  retail  service providers to 
progressively  introduce  two  new high speed plans in 
eligible upgraded locations, with wholesale download 
speeds up to four times faster than what was previously 
available on the nbn fixed wireless network. Faster speeds 
means you can do more online, with more devices at once, 
with less buffering. 
 

For  more  information,  to find out what services are 
available  in  your  location and to register for updates, 
customers are encouraged to visit the  
nbn website www.nbnco.com.au/check  

                       NBN (National Broadband Network)  Upgrade for Jindera 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

http://www.nbnco.com.au/check
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JINDERA LIBRARY 
 

Wed 25 September 2024 
 

Wed 30 October 2024 
 

Wed 27 November 2024 
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Jindera AUSKICK ends  
another Great Year!   

What an incredible year it’s been for Jindera Auskick! 
With 120 enthusiastic kids participating, our program has 
been nothing short of a success. We kicked off the season 
with loads of fun, and it only got better from there. Our 
kids had a blast at the Rand Carnival, where happy faces 
were everywhere. The joy was infectious as they played 
their hearts out, showing off the skills they've honed 
throughout the year. 
 

Our amazing coaches deserve a huge round of applause 
for  their  dedication  and  passion.  They’ve been the 
backbone of  our  program,  ensuring  every  child had a 
fantastic   experience,  learned  new  skills,  and  built  
confidence on the field.  
 

A new committee has joined the crew, so look out 2025. 
Each child went home with a medal around their neck, a 
goodie bag in hand, and a big smile on their face. 
 

Excitingly, we’re looking to the future by introducing U12 
and U14 teams, and there’s even talk of a possible U17 
girls’ footy team. We can’t wait to see what next season 
has in store!  
 

Thank you to all the kids, parents, volunteers and coaches 
for making this year unforgettable.                         

 

Happy Kicking  - See you all in 2025! 
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 Spring is finally here and I’m sure everyone is looking 
forward to better weather and less wind !! 
 

 The clubhouse has received a makeover and is looking 
fresh. Thank you to all volunteers who made this possible. 
 

 July Comp Results are Kevin Brown - 63cm Cod and 
Trevor Lieschke 11cm Crayfish.  
 

 August  Comp Results are Laz Pelli - 73cm Cod, 
Brendan Kalina - 57cm & 60cm Cod, Naomi Lieschke  -
10.7cm crayfish and Kirsty Taylor - 10.1cm crayfish. 
 

 The annual South West Anglers competition was held 
in August down at Kyffins Reserve, Mulwala. From all 
reports it was a great weekend with 45 legal cod recorded 
with many caught on Bardi Grubs.  

 

 Memberships are now 
due, singles $30 and families 
$60. Old and new members 
are always welcomed.  
 

 For anyone needing more information please email 
jinderanglers@hotmail.com and follow us on Facebook! 
 

Next General Meeting will be held at the Clubhouse on 
Friday 13th September commencing at 5:30pm  

 

Next Comp is an open one on  

  September 20, 21 & 22. 

 

                                Tight Lines! 

Laz Pelli Cod   

Naomi Lieschke   

Brendan Kalina  

Clubhouse looking fresh  

Trevor Lieschke  

Kevin Brown 

mailto:jinderanglers@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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With August nearly done and already in “spring” weather, our 
club tournaments are now just around the corner, with the ladies 
“2 Ball Ambrose” to be held on Thursday 5th September and the 
men’s 2 day event on Saturday the 7th September – Men’s and 
mixed 2 Ball Ambrose - and Sunday the 8th September – Men’s 
tournament A, B, C grade. - See flyers page 47 for details. 
 

The clubs annual bus trip took place on Sunday the 18th August 
which saw 27 players journey to Lockhart to take on the wide 
open spaces of the Lockhart Golf Course. This was a really good 
day, with the course in very good condition, well maintained and 
a delight for the big hitters.     Thanks go out to the Lockhart 
volunteers for their hospitality and work in getting the course 
ready, also to IGA’s Bob Mathews who sponsored the day from 
the Lockhart side of things. 
 

Thanks also to Craig McMillan for organising another successful 
day, Ward Peffer for driving the bus and David Gray for taking a 
car-load and trailer with golf buggy’s etc. 
 

The men’s August Monthly Medal – and last round of the Men’s 
club championships - was held on Sunday the 11th August with 
25 players taking part. 
 

Garry Spurr won the medal on a countback from Gary Samios 
with a score of “Nett” 68.  

This was also the 5th and last round of the club championships, 
with results as follows: - 
A-Grade Scratch & Club Champion - Simon Cossor   
         Nett -Greg Allen 
B-Grade Scratch - Alex Christensen  Nett - Peter Penny  
C-Grade Scratch - Jeff Donny   Nett - Aaron Melbourne 
 

The ladies “9-Hole” monthly medal was held on Monday the 5th 
August and won by Heather Chaston with “Nett” 37.5. 
For those interested in playing in the Ladies competitions, it  is  
run  over  two  days – Sunday and Monday – and includes both 
an 18 and 9 hole competition, for those who only wish to play 9 
holes. 

Please   email   admin@jinderagolfclub.com  for  any   enquiries. 
 

Members can now book and register for a comp by going to the 
website - https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml or 
visit the Jindera Golf club website – www.jinderagolfclub.com > 
Events and click on the link. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on   

website  Tee-off  11.30/12.00.  ( 8.30/9.00  from  October)  
• Wednesday –   VETS   9   Holes,  Stableford (unless notified 

differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 
• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, , Open to all, 2.30 to 3.15pm, 

can also be played throughout the week – Play your game, 
place cards – signed and verified by partner with $10.00 in an 
envelope and slide under the door.  

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire by members  
and visitors. For bookings, contact us via email. 

 

Membership –  To  join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one 
via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$140.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
BACK 

1 Zach LOWEN 29 90 +1 W $30 R/U 2B,(+1) 

2 Stephen BURGESS 32 105 0 R/U $10   

3 Brendan BURT 28 72 -1 B   

4 Tony CORRIN 16 90 -2 B W $20, (+2) 

5 Gregory ALLEN 14 81 -2 B   

6 Aaron JENNINGS 28 64 -2 B   

7 Peter YENSCH 20 93 -3 B   

8 Trevor FREEMAN 16 82 -3 B   

SUN 28/07/2024 - PAR - 20 Players  

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 18-Hole   Result 
9-Hole Result     

BACK 

1 Garry SPURR 22 90 68 W $40   

2 Garry SAMIOS 16 84 68 R/U $20   

3 Tony CORRIN 17 86 69 B W $20, (-2) 

4 Alex CHRISTENSEN 16 85 69 B   

5 Peter YENSCH 20 91 71 B R/U 2B, (-2) 

6 Thomas PEFFER 24 96 72 B   

7 Russell GUEHO 19 91 72 B   

8 Jeff DONNEY 25 98 73 B   

9 Gregory ALLEN 13 86 73 B   

10 Craig MCMILLAN 9 82 73 B   

SUN 11/08/2024 - Monthly Medal - Stroke - 25 Players  

VETS Wed. 24/07/2024 – Stableford - 16 Players 
Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     FRONT 

1 Dave WEBB 18 19 W 

2 Neville POWER 14 19 R/U 

3 Dave BRIGGS 18 17 B 

4 Graham SCHILG 10 17 B 

5 Ian PERTZEL 28 16 B 

VETS Wed. 7/08/2024 - Stableford - 14 Players 
Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Stan DUFFIELD 26 17 W 

2 Dave CASTLES 16 16 R/U 

3 Nev POWER 14 16 B 

4 Frank CARMODY 22 15 B 

5 John MCMAUGH 20 15 B 

Posn Player Dly Hcp Gross Nett 
18-Hole 
Result 

9-Hole Result 
FRONT 

1 Thomas PEFFER 25 92 39 W $40   

2 Mick BEATON 25 86 39 R/U $20   

3 Neville POWER 16 86 36 B   

4 Simon KILO 20 91 35 B   

5 Daryl KLEIN 23 94 35 B R/U 2B, (18) 

6 Robin WELDON 21 93 34 B   

7 David GRAY 24 97 34 B W $20, (18) 

8 Simon COSSOR 6 79 33 B   

9 Garry SPURR 22 80 33 B   

SUN 4/08/2024 - Stableford - 22 Players  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result BACK 

1 John METCALF 8 36 W 

2 Simon KILO 15 36 R/U 

3 Jason STEINKE 28 35 B 

4 Craig CHRISTENSEN 22 34 B 

5 Jeff DONNEY 19 33 B 

6 Simon COSSOR 3 33 B 

  LADIES       

  Kate Wookey 31 17 W 

SUN 18/08/2024 - Stableford - 27 Players - Bus Trip to Lockhart  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Peter KILO 20 16 W 

2 Dave CASTLES 16 15 R/U 

3 Nev POWER 14 14 B 

4 Ian PERTZEL 28 14 B 

5 John WIESNER 22 13 B 

VETS Wed. 31/07/2024 - Stableford - 15 Players  

SCORES  
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS Wed. 14/08/2024 - Stableford - 15 Players 
Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Matt CLAYTON 20 19 W 

2 Dave WEBB 18 18 R/U 

3 Don SINGLETON 28 14 B 

4 Stan DUFFIELD 26 16 B 

5 Frank CARMODY 22 15 B 

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 26/07/2024 - Stableford - BACK - 21 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Russell GUEHO 21 19 W $40 

2 Kate WOOKEY 42 19 R/U $20 

3 Gregory ALLEN 15 17 B 

4 Greg PRESTON 19 17 B 

5 Zach LOWEN 31 16 B 

6 Neville POWER 17 16 B 

7 Trevor FREEMAN 17 16 B 

8 Aaron JENNINGS 30 16 B 

Chook Run - Fri 2/08/2024 – Stableford - FRONT - 18 Players 

Posn Player Dly Hcap Nett Result FRONT 

1 Jason STEINKE 33 21 W $30 

2 Aaron JENNINGS 28 18 R/U $10 

3 Robin WELDON 20 17 B 

4 David GRAY 24 16 B 

5 Craig MCMILLAN 9 15 B 

6 Mick BEATON 25 14 B 

7 Craig CHRISTENSEN 26 14 B 

Chook Run - Fri 9/08/2024 - Stableford - BACK  - 20 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result BACK 

1 Bruce HILL 27 24 W $30 

2 Thomas PEFFER 25 22 R/U $10 

3 Russell GUEHO 21 20 B 

4 Neville BRAND 23 20 B 

5 Tony CORRIN 18 19 B 

6 Neville POWER 17 17 B 

7 Graeme MOORE 18 17 B 

8 Mick BEATON 21 17 B 

Ladies - 29/07/2024 - 9 Hole Stableford - 6 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result   BACK 

1 Joan JAMISON 47 15 W 

2 Judy O’KEEFE 54 14 R/U 

3 Sonia STAPLES 54 14  

4 Virginia EBERT 38 13  

5 Heather CHASTON 37 12  

6 Leanne QUINN 54 10   

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

Ladies - 5/08/2024 - 9 Hole - Monthly Medal  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Gross Nett  Result FRONT 

1 Heather CHASTON 37 56 37.5 W 

2 Virginia EBERT 38 57 38 R/U 

3 Marita CHRISTENSON 41 59 38.5  

Ladies - 12/08/2024 - 9 Hole Stableford - 7 Players 

Postn Player Dly  Hcap Nett  Result BACK 

1 Virginia EBERT 38 18 W 

2 Heather CHASTON 36 18 R/U 

3 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54 11 B 

4 Leanne QUINN 54 10  

5 Judy GRAY 42 8  

6 Catherine CRAZE 54 8   

7 Sonia STAPLES 54 NCR   

Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Bus trip to Lockhart – departing royal Jindera 

Postn Player Dly  Hcap Nett  Result BACK 

1 Leanne QUINN 54 14 W 

2 Virginia EBERT 38 13 R/U 

3 Heather CHASTON 36 11 B 

4 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54 6  

Ladies - 19/08/2024 - 9 Hole Stableford - 4 Players 
Chook Run - Fri 16/08/2024 - Stableford - FRONT  - 14 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result FRONT 

1 Tony DUUS 28 20 W $30 

2 Robin WELDON 21 19 R/U $10 

3 Tony CORRIN 16 18 B 

4 Thomas PEFFER 23 17 B 

5 Greg PRESTON 17 16 B 

6 Trevor FREEMAN 17 15 B 

Loading up the gear, and our own “Barefoot Vet” with  
his favourite golf shoes on. 

Our “brave” ladies, Kate Wookey and Marita 
Christensen ready and raring to go  

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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   Jindera Tennis Club 
By Warwick Horsfall - President  

The summer tennis season is fast approaching, and the tennis 
club is feverishly preparing for its commencement. Mark the 
following important dates in your diary for what’s upcoming: 
 

On Sunday September 15 the club is providing the courts for a 
fundraiser  Family  Tennis Tournament.  This event is being 
conducted  by  the Country Hope charity and commences at 
midday.  Entry fee is $25 and the day commences with a BBQ at 
midday followed by tennis at 1.00pm.  For more details of the 
fundraiser see advert below or go to their website: 
https://onkey4kids.countryhope.com.au/ 
 

September 18 marks the start of informal Wednesday night 
tennis under lights at the Jindera courts. This popular weekly 
event  is  undertaken  on  a  casual  basis  and  provides  the  
opportunity for those wanting a hit of tennis but don’t want to 
commit to the Saturday competition. You just have to turn up 
and  play  when  it  suits  you.    It  is very social and a good 
opportunity to meet other local tennis enthusiasts.  For more 
information have a look at the club’s Facebook page, website or 
contact Andrew Williams on 0423 886 600. 
 

The club will conduct an Open Day on Sunday September 22 
to present itself to those wanting to know more about what is on 
offer.  More details about this day will be advertised shortly.  
Come along and meet some tennis players and have a hit!  You 
might even want to jump in and sign up for the season! 

 

The Saturday competition commences on October 12 just 
after the school holidays. The club will be entering teams in all 
sections of the competition.  It’s not too late to become part of 
one of the teams. You can play pretty much as often or as little 
as you like.    Come  and  experience   the highs and lows of 
participating in a team sport.  The club is expecting to have a big 
year!  For more information have a look at the club’s Facebook 
page, website or contact Jeff Donney on 0438 338 278. 
 

The club has various forms of membership to try and cater for 
everyone’s needs.  These include adult, junior, family and social 
membership.  The membership fees for the 2024/25 have been 
established as follows: 
Adult $60pp Note this will increase to $80 on 1st Nov. 
Family $140 For two adults and up to four children (juniors). 
Junior $50pp Under 18 yrs & no ball fees for Sections 5 & 6. 
Social $25pp For non-playing members. 
 

Junior members may be eligible for a voucher from the NSW 
Government to the value of $50 (subject to conditions).  The 
voucher is redeemable at the club and effectively makes junior 
membership free! 
 

Members have 24/7 access to the courts  
for unlimited tennis at no cost.   

Non-members can hire the courts as required. 

https://onkey4kids.countryhope.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/jinderatennis/


 

September 2024                                  Jindera News - Edition 314                                                      Page 47 

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
  COMMUNITY MEETING 

at 

JINDERA SCHOOL OF ARTS 
(109 Urana Street) 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15 at 7PM 
  

 

 

 

 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people and who  

would like to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 

Special Community Forum Meeting 
 

This meeting is for anyone interested in having input into the present and future of Jindera  
and is an open invitation to Jindera Community Groups and Jindera Residents to  

voice their opinion on what Jindera needs, or does not need.  
 

The evening will be co-convened by the Jindera Multi-Purpose Hall Committee and the  
Jindera Community Forum and will involve a brief introduction, with the main activity  

being informal input from those in attendance.  
If anyone is unable to attend the meeting, your feedback is important and can be emailed to  

either jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com or jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com. 
 

(Enquiries to Kathy Anderson on 0407 357 082 or jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com) 

Jindera Country Golf Club 

mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
mailto:jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com
mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

 

Jindera News want to hear from you 
 

Email: jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au

